June 15, 2010

This evening began sunny and very hot, and ended as severe thunderstorms were moving into
the local area. We had another good evening of fishing with more than half the boats weighing
in fish. Congratulations to Matt Baltzer for taking first place by himself with 2 fish and weighing

in the biggest bass of the season so far at 6.51 Ibs. Matt, you had to have your hands full trying
to land that big fish! Nice job!
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